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In my discussions with AOPA President Phil Boyer he expressed concern that some of our members are trying to guess or anticipate when GA will be able to fly again. He understands that we’re trying to help but guessing or anticipating when GA will be released has the net effect of confusing the situation. Mr. Boyer appreciates our efforts and I’m working with Air Traffic to provide you with firm information as it becomes available. 

Some of our members have National Guard or Reserve obligations. If you have any questions regarding these please feel free to contact NAATS Headquarters and we will get you the answers.

As I mentioned yesterday, Critical Incident Stress Debriefing (CISD) is available for any controller who desires it. This service should be requested through the Facrep/Facility Manger to the appropriate region. EAP is also available. Again, if you have any questions feel free to contact us at NAATS Headquarters.

FAA Human Resources (HR) will have guidance available later today regarding leave for those stuck enroute or for future planning. This includes OWCP and those who are experiencing fear of travel. Emergency leave transfer will also be implemented today. Employees can expect to receive their pay on time through a blanket T & A process that provides 80 hours to all for the pay period.

We’ll continue to keep you informed.

Wally Pike

